





										April 22, 2001











Dear Glenn and Opal,





I hope you both are doing well. Looks like we’ve made it through another winter.  I can’t wait to see Carter County in full summer bloom.





I was just in Ohio a couple of weeks ago, but wasn’t able to get down to see you. My Uncle, John Henson, passed away March 23, and I flew back to Ohio to attend his funeral. It was a very sad thing; we will miss him greatly. John was the husband of Isabelle (Ross) Henson. Aunt Isie is my mother’s sister. I was very close to them my whole life. They took me in to live with them during some difficult times for my mother.
